## 105 年專門職業及技術人員普通考試導遊人員、領隊人員考試試題 笲 別:普通考試 科:外語領隊人員(英語) 類 目:外國語(英語) 考試時間:1小時20分 ※注意:(一)本試題為單一選擇題,請選出一個正確或最適當的答案,複選作答者,該題不予計分。 二本科目共80題,每題1.25分,須用2B鉛筆在試卡上依題號清楚劃記,於本試題上作答者,不予計分。 (三)禁止使用電子計算器。 To the toilet after use is proper etiquette. (B)drain (C) flush (A) floss (D)pump The \_\_\_\_\_ of the humanitarian rescue wins much applause. (A) detention (B)hindrance (C)upheaval (D) operation The old town, a once flourishing holiday resort, went into \_\_\_\_\_ after the devastating earthquake. (A) auditorium (B) assimilation (C)decline (D) dissemination With the fast-growing population plus the drought, the demand of staple foods \_\_\_\_\_ the supply. (A) meets (B) outweighs (C) satisfies (D) exploits To gain international \_\_\_\_\_, the city implements several projects of renovations for the coming exhibition. (B) expedience (C) denunciation (A)boycott (D) publicity The long-planned musical festival will debut next year, which will \_\_\_\_\_ a dozen shows to attract music lovers. (B) develop (C) feature (D)accelerate (A) cultivate Legal hotels should have public \_\_\_\_\_ insurance. (C) liability (A) executive (B) exempt (D) immune Illegal short-term rentals are often tucked away in alleys that might \_\_\_\_\_ evacuation routes. (C) facilitate (A)accelerate (B)block (D)smooth The operator of an illegal short-term rental unit could be \_\_\_\_\_ to a fine and ordered to immediately close. (A)consigned (B)certificated (C) subject (D) subordinate As the nation's best library, the library provides the most comprehensive and diverse services \_\_\_\_\_. 10

(B) expulsive

(D)refundable

(A) independent

(C) available

11	The popular website has received I million within three months.						
	(A)hits	(B)strikes	(C)numbers	(D)popularity			
12	During their first visit to	o Taiwan, many foreign	n tourists the local flav	ors at the night markets.			
	(A)recall		(B)relish				
	(C)refill		(D)reminiscence				
13	As a frugal trav	eler, he shunned away	from fancy hotels.				
	(A) bargain	(B)bounty	(C)boundary	(D)budget			
14	Taipei's licensed accommodations, with certified management practices, safety and offer travelers						
	peace of mind.						
	(A) intercept	(B) guarantee	(C) intimidate	(D) grumble			
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21	With a sweet smile and	voice to match, Teresa	Teng has become a fig	gure in Taiwan.			
	(A)traditional		(B)hostile				
	(C) legendary		(D)dictatorial				
16 17	The dangerous situation in which pedestrians and vehicles space is being improved by the new						
	policy implemented last	t month.					
	(A) give way to		(B) compete for				
	(C)speed up		(D)switch to				
17	trade between Taiwan and New Zealand stands at some US1.2billion annually.						
17	(A)Bilateral		(B)Bipartisan				
	(C)Unanimous		(D)Unilateral				
18	Walt Disney World's Magic Kingdom is the most visited in the world.						
	(A) national museum		(B)theme park				
	(C)roller coaster		(D)Ferris wheel				
19	As all the details about the trip are on the, you better read it carefully in advance.						
	(A) curator		(B)tour manager				
	(C) passport		(D) brochure				
20	The will provide the excitement of direct contact with animals on land.						
	(A) snorkeling		(B)bungee jumping				
	(C) safari		(D) cruising				
21	The final for today's trip will be The Lincoln Memorial built to honor the 16th President of the						
	United States, Abraham Lincoln.						
	(A) nomination		(B) destination				
	(C) initiation		(D)campaign				

22	For the sake of your healt	n, do take proper pr	for to departure for epidemi	ic areas.				
	(A)vehicle	(B)vegetation	(C)veterinarian	(D)vaccination				
23	The of their trip is	s to watch the gorgeous fire	works of the tallest building	g on New Year's Eve.				
	(A) expedition		(B)resolution					
	(C)highlight		(D) demonstration					
24	Bring your and yo	ou can get a free coffee in th	ne hotel lobby.					
	(A)checkup	(B)doorman	(C)voucher	(D)concierge				
25	The hotel frightened many timid tourists away.							
	(A) enchanting		(B) haunted					
	(C)modernized		(D)old-fashioned					
26	Human, which inv	volves controlling people ag	gainst their will to exploit th	nem for forced labor, sexual				
	exploitation, or both, is a	crime.						
	(A)resources	(B)donation	(C)sacrifice	(D)trafficking				
27	The refugee's situ	nation aroused our sympathy	<b>y</b> .					
	(A)dear	(B)dire	(C)decorative	(D)descriptive				
28	The between the	two parties broke up due to	misunderstanding and lack	of sincerity.				
	(A) collision	(B)referendum	(C)negotiation	(D) dispute				
29	They apply military and e	economic against ter	rorism to effectively deter i	its spreading.				
	(A)monopoly	(B)sanctions	(C)bluffing	(D)exploitation				
30	That the terrorists should	an undefended civil	lian airliner aroused interna	tional indignation.				
	(A) fly	(B) launch	(C)hijack	(D)jettison				
31	The income brought in by	tourism will the to	wnspeople' life.					
	(A)assimilate	(B)better	(C)worsen	(D)deteriorate				
32	The political will	definitely undermine the de	evelopment of tourism.					
	(A)turnaround	(B)turmoil	(C)stability	(D)solidarity				
33	In case of fire, find the ne	earest emergency to	escape.					
	(A)exit	(B)exclusion	(C)explanation	(D)exchange				
34	There are several ways	to our natural res	ources, including the redu	action of paper usage, the				
	recycling of trash, and the	e use of public transportation	n.					
	(A)prevent	(B)conserve	(C)predict	(D)construct				

代號:4601 頁次:8-4 I have to find someone to \_\_\_\_\_ my dog while I am on my business trip. 35 (A) look after (B) look upon (C)overlook (D)outlook The police officer's actions in rescuing the dying stray dog from the traffic accident were most\_\_\_\_\_. 36 (A) credulous (B)admirable (C)vulnerable (D) questionable The new president expressed his determination to eliminate \_\_\_\_\_ as soon as he took office. 37 (A)correlation (B)correspondence (C)corporation (D)corruption We are flying to Hawaii for a vacation tomorrow. We will need to catch the \_\_\_\_\_flight at 8:00 tomorrow 38 morning. (A)red-eye (B)outbound (C) return (D) overpass This non-profit organization was designed to help \_\_\_\_\_ families to apply for social welfare. 39 (B)undeniable (C)underprivileged (A) undemonstrative People should pay attention to their physical condition by having \_\_\_\_\_ health check in order to prevent 40 diseases. (A)temporary (B) irregular (C)periodic (D) contemporary 41 When I travelled to Germany last month, I accidently \_\_\_\_\_ one of my high school teachers in the flea market. (A)knocked down (B) bounced back (C) waited upon (D)ran into 42 Africa has a history of drought and \_\_\_\_\_, which has had the greatest impact on undeveloped and poor populations. (B) famine (C)harvest (A) revenue (D) possession A local travel agency hung several scenic posters in the company window to pedestrians to come 43 inside and purchase their historical tour. (C) distract (A)retract (B)attract (D) deprive 44 Passengers who do not \_\_\_\_\_ with the flight safety rules will be charged a penalty fee. (A) undermine (B)compromise (C) comply (D)complete \_\_\_\_\_ Karen starting this project late, her advisor is still full of confidence that she will finish it on time. 45

In order to \_\_\_\_\_ all the customers with a warm and fragrant atmosphere, the coffee shop owner spent a fortune to redecorate the entire store.

(A) signify (B) provide (C) launch (D) offer

(C) Eventually

(D) Despite

(B) Whenever

(A) However

47	The trading company	a rise in the prices of	computer products, but man	ny analysts felt the evidence					
	for this was not supported in the market.								
	(A) declined	(B)aggregated	(C)anticipated	(D)reduced					
48 The author of this Mathematics textbook uses plain language and humorous examples to m									
	book to all the children.								
	(A)accessible	(B)hesitated	(C) incredible	(D) frustrated					
49	Quitting smoking will no	ot only the risk of n	nany types of disease, but v	will also improve a person's					
psychological health.									
	(A) decrease	(B)construct	(C) fluctuate	(D)optimize					
50	Even though I have quit	my job, I still need to finish	the project because of the c	ontractual					
	(A) obligation	(B) completion	(C) generation	(D) installation					
51	Due to the bad weather c	ondition, the original picnic	plan will be to nex	t week.					
	(A)cancelled	(B)postponed	(C) detected	(D)resigned					
52	New Orleans has a reputation for having a unique born of many cultures that came together in the								
	old city. Visitors come fr	om all around the world to	enjoy the food there.						
	(A) decor	(B) license	(C)tourism	(D) cuisine					
53									
	(A) am used to	(B)was used to	(C)used to	(D)want to					
54	54 Every September, families of victims those who died in the 911 terrorist attacks in the U								
	States.								
	(A)contribute to	(B) inspire to	(C)pay tribute to	(D) comply with					
55	There are many refugee	es from Syria now. If we	can help those, we	will make our lives more					
	meaningful.								
	(A) in deed	(B) in need	(C) in contrast	(D) in depth					
56	The truck parked in front	of my house was lo	ogs.						
	(A) filled in	(B) loaded with	(C)made of	(D)born out					
57	There was a of	people in Taiwan who p	articipated in the fund-rai	sing concert after the 921					
	Earthquake.								
	(A)herd	(B)school	(C)multitude	(D)quantity					
58	Jason always stays other students in Mathematics class.								
	(A) in the top	(B)top of	(C)ahead of	(D)ahead					

59	Luxury hotels and upscale	e restaurants have ar	ound the banks of Sun Moo	on Lake in Nantou, Taiwan.			
	(A) brought in	(B) lightened up	(C)sprung up	(D) called in			
60	With the street by	the demonstrators, the cars	were unable to move ahead	l.			
	(A)tied	(B) blocked	(C)pushed	(D)chained			
61	The fund-raising project	for two weeks by the	e time you join us.				
	(A)ran		(B) will have been running				
	(C) will be run		(D)had been running				
62	A direct exists bet	ween gaining weight and in	appropriate diet, according	to the medical research.			
	(A) link	(B)line	(C)circle	(D)button			
63	The purpose of this semin	ar is to make all the particip	ants understand the	nature of environmental			
	protection.						
	(A)lively	(B)secure	(C)desperate	(D)crucial			
64	64 The International Rescue Committee is providing relief supplies to						
	(A) the displaced		(B)the drowned				
	(C) the deceased	he street by the demonstrators, the cars were unable to move and Biblocked (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (C)pushed (D)pushed (D)pu	(D) the decapitated				
65	MICE, which stands for n	neetings,, conference	es, and exhibitions, is a flou	rishing type of tourism.			
	With the street by the demonstrators, the cars were unable to move ahead. (A) tied	(D) inspiration					
	Take an impromptu domes	tic flight and you may pay r	more than you wanted for a	ccommodation. It's wiser to			
plan	ahead and research variou	s exclusive offers, includin	g tour <u>66</u> , charters, ar	nd complimentary bonuses.			
Whe	n traveling internationally,	make sure you're aware of	any airline restrictions, es	pecially to countries where			
there	have been 67 security	measures. Travel to the Un	ited States, for example, has	a number of 68 under			
Hom	eland Security and the Federal	eral Aviation Administration	(FAA), as well as rules on in	ndividual airline <u>69</u> and			
in a	rport terminals. Before t	raveling, get familiar with	h local customs, social n	orms, and polite ways of			
comi	nunicating, to smooth your	into another cultu	re.				
66	(A) statements	(B) penalties	(C)bonds	(D)vouchers			
67	(A)highlighted	(B)heightened	(C)enlarged	(D)elevated			
68	(A) guidelines	(B)politicians	(C)equipment	(D)duty-free			
69	(A)carriers	(B) attendants	(C) federations	(D) associations			
70	(A)change	(B)achievement	(C)adjustment	(D)acquisition			

On TLC's World Café: Asia and World café: Middle East, chef and restaurateur Bobby Chinn takes you on a whirlwind tour of the regions' most interesting locations. Each show focuses on a different city or country, introducing the best cuisine and cultural experiences it has to offer. The New Zealand-born, half-Chinese, half-English host is a one-man party, and Bobby Chinn is ready to talk and joke with everyone he meets!

When traveling to Calcutta, India, Bobby discovers a city unlike any other. Back when the British had an empire that stretched around the world, Calcutta was the jewel in their crown. Even now, more than 60 years after the end of British rule, their influence is still evident. Calcutta also received merchants and travelers from France, Arabia, Holland, and China, and they all had their impact on the local cuisine. He finds curried beans on toast, steamed chicken buns, and even a Swiss bakery.

Bobby also learns how to cook some authentic Indian food. He uses a mouth-watering array of ingredients to make the kind of slow-cooked curry that would have once fed Indian royalty. And at the other end of scale, he visit a restaurant where destitute women are taught how to prepare food.

In the first episode of *World Café*: *Middle East*, Bobby Chinn visits Istanbul, Turkey. He describes the city as being one of the most exciting in the world. For one thing, Istanbul spans two different continents, with one half of the city in Europe and the other half in Asia. For another, it was once the center of many of the world's ancient trade routes. With visitors arriving from so many different lands, Istanbul developed a wealth of different foods to **tantalize** the taste buds. There are over 40 kinds of locally made cheese; there're also fresh seafood, lamb kebabs, beans, sweet pastry desserts, and bread.

Bobby explains that Turkish cuisine can be divided into two groups, Ottoman and Anatolian, and naturally, he's keen to try them both. Ottoman food is seen as being sophisticated, and recipes can be traced back to the times of the Ottoman emperors, who ruled the surrounding countries for hundreds of years. When Bobby meets an expert in ancient Ottoman dining, he helps make stuffed mackerel and even learns how to take the bones out of a dish without cutting it open. The best thing about *World café* is Bobby Chinn's passion for traveling. He's enthusiastic about eating and cooking new dishes, and he loves interacting with the people he meets.

- 71 What is World Café mainly about?
  - (A) A chef who travels in order to explore the best landmarks.
  - (B) A man who travels around the world tasting dishes from other cultures.
  - (C) A manager who travels to Asia and the Middle East to find a new job.
  - (D) A businessman who is searching for a place to open his next restaurant.
- 72 Which of the following is NOT true about Calcutta, India?
  - (A) Calcutta is a truly unique place.
  - (B) Calcutta was part of Great Britain in the past.
  - (C) People from several other nations influenced the cuisine there.
  - (D)On his visit, Bobby Chinn only enjoys food that kings and queens once ate.
- 73 What does Bobby Chinn discover when he visits Istanbul, Turkey?
  - (A)It is larger than two continents combined.
  - (B) You have to be wealthy to enjoy the food there.
  - (C) He sees a new, practical way to remove fish bones.
  - (D)Ottoman food is much better than Anatolian dishes.

/\							
74	The word "tantalize" in Pa	ragraph 4, line 4 is closest	in meaning to				
	(A)tease	(B)benefit	(C)advantage	(D)drawback			
75	What would be the most suitable title for this article?						
	(A) Join Bobby Chinn at the	e World Café	(B)It's a Small Menu After	All			
	(C) The Party Never Stops	with Bobby Chinn	(D) The Best Recipes from	Asia and the Middle East			

Ecotourism has arguably been the most widely discussed issue in tourism for the past two decades. With a marked rise of the term in the mid and late 1980s, ecotourism has been hoped by conservationists to alter the negative effects brought by traditional mass tourism, and even more highly anticipated by sociologists to transform local societies to create a global society of ecotourism. It is seen by tourism industry as an emerging **lucrative** product of sightseeing while viewed by the public sector as a means to spur regional and economic development. With over a hundred definitions and various expectations given to it, ecotourism is no doubt a hot topic for debate. Such multiplicity in its meaning and diversity in its interpretation have brought hopes as well as worries. With different imaginations and respective ways of engagement by various circles, some successes in promoting ecotourism have indeed been achieved in parts of the world, while some failures have also been incurred due to the disparity in the understanding between policy makers and executors, which had once happened in Taiwan's ecotourism.

- 76 What might be the best title for this passage?
  - (A) Rethinking the Promotion of Ecotourism

(B) The Defects of Ecotourism

(C) The Hotspot of Ecotourism

(D) Misconception of Ecotourism

- 77 Which of the following statements is NOT true about ecotourism?
  - (A) There isn't a unanimous definition of ecotourism yet.
  - (B) There are pros and cons about ecotourism.
  - (C) Ecotourism has always been a great success in Taiwan.
  - (D) Discussion of ecotourism is still a hot topic.
- 78 What does the word "lucrative" mean?

(A) extravagant (B) liberal (C) profitable (D) laisser-faire

- 79 Which of the following statements is true?
  - (A) The worry about ecotourism is only imaginary.
  - (B) Ecotourism is a brand new industry in the 21<sup>st</sup> century.
  - (C) Ecotourism has already become a past history.
  - (D)Conservationists look to ecotourism to remedy the harm caused by traditional mass tourism.
- 80 What can be inferred based on the passage?
  - (A) Ecotourism has come to a dead end.
  - (B) The development of ecotourism is only for the developed country.
  - (C) Discrepancy between policy makers and executors will have no effect on the development of ecotourism.
  - (D) Regional and economic development can be boosted by ecotourism.

## 測驗式試題標準答案

考試名稱:105年專門職業及技術人員普通考試導遊人員、領隊人員考試

類科名稱: 外語領隊人員(英語)

外國語(英語)(試題代號:4601) 科目名稱:

單選題數:80題 單選每題配分:1.25分

複選題數: 複選每題配分:

標準答案:

題號	第1題	第2題	第3題	第4題	第5題	第6題	第7題	第8題	第9題	第10題
答案	С	D	С	В	D	С	С	В	С	С
題號	第11題	第12題	第13題	第14題	第15題	第16題	第17題	第18題	第19題	第20題
答案	A	В	D	В	С	В	A	В	D	С
題號	第21題	第22題	第23題	第24題	第25題	第26題	第27題	第28題	第29題	第30題
答案	В	D	С	С	В	D	В	С	В	С
題號	第31題	第32題	第33題	第34題	第35題	第36題	第37題	第38題	第39題	第40題
答案	В	В	A	В	A	В	D	В	С	С
題號	第41題	第42題	第43題	第44題	第45題	第46題	第47題	第48題	第49題	第50題
答案	D	В	В	С	D	В	С	A	A	A
題號	第51題	第52題	第53題	第54題	第55題	第56題	第57題	第58題	第59題	第60題
答案	В	D	С	С	В	В	С	С	С	В
題號	第61題	第62題	第63題	第64題	第65題	第66題	第67題	第68題	第69題	第70題
答案	В	A	D	A	В	D	В	A	A	С
題號	第71題	第72題	第73題	第74題	第75題	第76題	第77題	第78題	第79題	第80題
答案	В	D	С	A	A	A	С	С	D	D
題號	第81題	第82題	第83題	第84題	第85題	第86題	第87題	第88題	第89題	第90題
答案										
題號	第91題	第92題	第93題	第94題	第95題	第96題	第97題	第98題	第99題	第100題
答案										
nk										

備 註: